Burwell Parish Council
Minutes of the Community, Leisure, Health, and Sport Meeting of 20.2.24 at 7.30 pm 
Gardiner Memorial Hall
Present: Michael Swift (Chair), Charlie Milner, Helen McMenamin-Smith, Liz Swift, Geraldine Tate, and Jim Perry.
CLH&S/200224/01 Apologies for absences and declarations of interests
Apologies for absence had been received from Paul Webb, Jenny Moss, and Ian Woodroofe. There were no declarations at this point of the meeting.
CLH&S/200224/02 Approval of the minutes of the 21.11.23
The minutes of the meeting held on 21st November 2023 were approved and signed as a true record. Proposed Liz Swift and seconded by Helen McMenamin-Smith. 
CLH&S/200224/03 Action Sheet Updates on the following and from the previous meeting of items 
not included on the agenda
The following updates were noted:
	PROJECT
	

	Recreation Ground and Margaret Field
Football Provision and liaison with the Football Club.
	No meeting has taken place with the football club yet. A FA grant application has been submitted for financial support towards pitch maintenance. The outcome of the application is not yet known. Charges for the use of the football pitches at both sites and for the use of the pavilion will increase from 1st April 2024.

	Spring Close Management Group
	The Spring Close Management Committee has taken over the responsibility for Priory Meadow and Community Orchard. The apple trees in the orchard have now been pruned. The plum trees will be pruned later in the year. A meeting of the Spring Close Management Group has now been held. More representatives from the Council are needed for the Management Group. Jim Perry reported that the application for the Coronation Oak Trees from ECDC had been successful and that Burwell has been awarded 6 oak trees. 2 for Pauline’s Swamp, 2 for Spring Close and 2 for Priory Meadow. Liz Swift is meeting with the Rights of Way Officer about the accessible gate. Permission has not yet been received for felling the sycamore tree on Spring Close.      

	Pauline’s Swamp
	The sedge cut has been postponed due to the weather. The new barn guttering has been altered. Liz Swift and Jenny Moss have met a lady at the swamp who would like to run some wellbeing activities there. The lady is also keen to support the Pride of Place application for the compostable toilet. The remains of the fallen tree have now been felled. Some old wire fencing has grown into the tree trunk. Jim Perry has said that he will try and remove the wire. Paul Webb, Paul Hawes, and Carl Turner have agreed to cut the bullrushes once water levels have gone down. This needs to be done before the Open Day in September. The Maintenance Officer will mend the fence damaged by the tree.

	BAFY
	Liz swift reminded all that BAFY folded in the middle of last year. The bank signatures have now been amended for the BAFY bank account. Lizzy Wales, the County Council Youth Officer has put in for a grant for Burwell and this could be used for sessions with the Connections Bus. If the bus is not available then they also have a transit minibus that brings equipment for the youth, but we will need to provide a venue. There is a Community Meeting for Youth Provision organised by the Community Safety Partnership on the 28th February between 7 pm and 8 pm at the Gardiner Memorial Hall. Lizzy Wales is also trying to organise some outreach activities.

	Community Orchard
	Discussed earlier.

	Community Garden
	Helen McMenamin-Smith informed the group that they would like to purchase a metal shed to house the water container and tools. The shed that they would like costs £305.00.  There is still Pride of Place funding available for this project, so the shed can be purchased using these funds.
The Group recommends to Full Council that a lockable metal shed is purchased for the Community Garden in the sum of £305.00 using funds from the Pride of Place Grant.  The Community Garden Group intend to have a meeting in the next few weeks. Jim Perry raised concerns about youths using the benches.

	Liaison with Sports Centre
	Helen McMenamin-Smith reported that the Sports Centre is making good progress in updating the building. There has been an increase in business. It is not thought that the proposed 3G sports pitch at the Sports Hubb will affect usage in the long term of the all-weather facility at the Sports Centre.

	Climate Change Policy
	The draft of the revised Climate Change Policy is due to be considered at the next Climate Change Forum on March 5th 2024.

	A to B1102 Group
	The results from the A to B1102 Bus Survey are now being analysed. Discussions have taken place with the Mayor of the Combined Authority which holds the funding for the bus service. A new Soham to Cambridge bus service, which will go through Burwell is being considered. It would be useful if this service could go through to Ely Train Station. Jim Perry mentioned that Linden Homes quotes on their website that ‘Burwell has an excellent bus service’. Once the survey results have been analysed, they will be shared with the mayor. A to B1102 now have their own bank account.

	Westhorpe Play Area
	The Community Group have paid in a further £2267.27 and have asked if there is the possibility of another bench and some signage. The Clerk to go back to Kathryn Hyett and suggest that the group may like to choose what they would like.

	Repair Café
	The next Repair Café is on the 3rd March 2024. A Swishing Party has been arranged for 23rd March 2024. 

	Paddle the Lode
	Nothing further has happened with this project.

	Newmarket Road Sports Hub
	Letters have been written by the Clerk to This Land, Cambridgeshire County Council, and the District Councillors regarding the transfer of land under the Section 106 Agreement. Awaiting responses.

	Trees on the Avenue
	Gus Jone had asked the Clerk to tell Highways that the trees have to be planted now. Liz Swift reported that she had emailed James Broder, Bob Rossiter’s replacement about the scheme, but had heard nothing back. She will continue to chase.


			
CLH&S/200224/04 Grass Cutting Margaret Field
The Clerk asked what was happening with the grass cutting at Margaret Field as this had been excluded from the main grass cutting contract. Truelink have cut the grass fortnightly over the summer. Wayne Hardy (Mr Groundsman is willing to provide a quotation). The Clerk to obtain some quotations based on the specification for the Recreation Ground.	
[bookmark: _Hlk29900501]CLH&S/200224/05 Donation Applications:
Burwell and District Day Centre
Jim Perry declared an interest in this item. A letter has been received from the Day Centre asking the Parish Council to consider making a donation of £500.00 towards the cost of a new sign. Following a proposal from Helen McMenamin-Smith, seconded by Charlie Milner, the following recommendation was made:
The Group recommends to Full Council that a donation of £500.00 is paid to the Burwell and District Day Centre to purchase a new sign,
Adventures away from Home Fund
The Group discussed a request for a donation from the Adventures Away from Home Team. It was agreed not to make a donation at the moment. The Group members agreed that they would publicise the scheme within the village.
CLH&S/200224/06 Any other business
MUGA and Skate Park – Lights and repair work to Skate Park
A quotation of around £700 to £750 had been received from Chaz to carry out repairs to the Skate Park.
Charlie Milner agreed to contact someone else that he knows who also carries out work on Skate Parks to see how much he would charge. If Charlie is unable to make contact with him or if the cost is more expensive, the following recommendation will be made to Full Council:
The Group recommends that the quotation to repair the Skate Park from Chaz at a cost of around £700 to £750 is accepted.
The Clerk reported that an email had been sent to Max Jamieson, Shredder Skate School regarding arranging a meeting to discuss approved charges for using the skate park for commercial activities. He had responded opposing any charges and mentioned no meeting. The Clerk to contact him again regarding a possible meeting.
The Clerk to chase J J Drakes for a quotation to reprogramme the tennis court lights. The lights for the MUGA are currently turned off.
Burwell Carnival 
The Clerk reported that Katherine Hyett, Chair of the Carnival Committee had suggested the idea of having a bus link between Margaret Field and the Recreation Ground to encourage people not to park in the area around the Recreation Ground. The Clerk had not heard anything further about this from Katherine Hyett. The Group noted that the Carnival normally has use of Margaret Field on the day as well, so it would not be a problem.
Complaint about Dog Fouling
A further complaint had been made about dogs not being on leads at the Recreation Ground. Concern from group members was raised about some dog owners allowing dogs off leads to enter the play area, which is not appropriate. It was generally felt that the new signs at the Recreation Ground have led to less owners allowing their dogs to run around the field off their leads.
Recreation Ground Football Goals
Another email had been received from Maddox Banks who would like a football goal post for the general public to use at the Recreation Ground. It was agreed that the Football Club could be asked if they have an old goal post that could be cemented into the ground outside of the pitches.
Theme for Road Names (Millstone Park)
ECDC has asked for suggestions of themes for road names for the Millstone Park. Several suggestions had been received from Councillors including Wicken, surnames of local families, old village pubs, archaeological/historical names relating to the village and site, such as Tip Toft, the name of the manor previously built on the site, and names from the village war memorial. The Clerk agreed to respond to ECDC with possible themes of archaeological/historical names and names from the war memorial.
Saving Suffolk Archives
An email had been received regarding the relocating of archived records following the closure of the West Suffolk Archive in Bury St Edmunds to Ipswich. A number of Burwell related documents are amongst those to be relocated. The email had asked that the Council signs a petition against the relocation proposal. The Council agreed that although the online petition has now been closed, a letter should be sent objecting to the documents being taken to Ipswich.
Free Defibrillators
Free defibrillators are currently available. Gardiner Memorial Hall was suggested as a possible location. It was noted however that there is already a defibrillator in the vicinity at Trinity Church.  There are currently eight defibrillators within the village. The cost to replace the batteries and pads is also quite expensive and It was agreed not to take on the responsibility of any more at this point of time.
Maps of local walking routes
A suggestion has been made that the Council could outline some walking routes for the village. This has been done previously and a member of another group has said that they will forward a copy of the previous booklet. A route around all of the plaques in the village could be drawn up. To be discussed at the next meeting.
CLH&S/200224/07 Date of the next meeting
The next meeting will take place on 16th April 2024.

The meeting closed at 8.50 pm

Signed								Dated
